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From the Rector 
  
Dear Friends, 
 

Episcopalians are often told by more conservative 

christians that we don’t believe the Bible, and some of 

them can dismiss us and not take us seriously, as a 

result. This happens, I believe, because they 

misunderstand our approach to scripture. It is not that 

we do not believe in the Bible, but that we do not take 

it literally. 

 

To read something literally means to take the words to 

mean exactly what they say, and “literally” is a word 

that is itself often misused. Somebody said to me 

recently, “I was so hot, I was literally melting”. Well, no. 

If she had been literally melting there would have been 

a pool of water forming around her feet. What she said 

was true in a metaphorical sense as she was perspiring 

heavily, and you could say she was melting. But it was 

not literally true. 

 

We recognize that every time we read the Bible, we are 

interpreting it, often unconsciously. We ask ourselves 

questions about the text. What did this mean to the 

author who wrote it? How have those words changed 

their meaning over the years? Is it possible that the 

translation has somehow affected the meaning? Are 

there cultural differences between our world view and 

that of the author that change the way we interpret the 

text? And so on.  

 

We also try to understand what kind of literature we 

are reading, so that we know how best to interpret it. 

You would not for example read the instruction manual 

for your washing machine in the same way as a modern 

scientific textbook, or a history book, or a poem. 

Unfortunately some people will read the Bible as if it is 

God’s Instruction Manual on how to live our lives, and 

treat every single verse in the same way. Some verses 

do give straightforward instruction, for example, Jesus’ 

words “Love one another, as I have loved you”. But 

even then, you might have questions to ask. Does it 

mean I will perform healing miracles? Will I be 

preaching to large crowds? You still have to interpret 

the words and decide how they apply to the situation 

you are in. 

 

With all best wishes, 
Hugh James                   (hughjames1784@att.net) 
 
 

The Knit before Christmas 
The Seamen’s Church Institute has a program 
called Christmas at Sea, through which people who 
knit or crochet can make a wide variety of hats, 
scarves and other garments to help mariners keep 
warm at sea. If you would like more information, 
including lists of patterns that are available, please 
contact Debbie Kimball (860)889-3937 who would 
be glad to tell you all about it. 
 
Cartoon reproduced from the Church Times, 
September 30, 2016 
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Results of the Baked Bean Competition 
 
The winners of the Baked Beans Contest at the Annual Christ Episcopal 
Church Picnic on 08/28/2016: 

1st Prize:  Sandy Luppert - Grace Episcopal Church 
2nd Prize:  Bebe Krug - Christ Episcopal Church 

3rd Prize:  Lindsey Aromin - Christ Episcopal Church 
Congratulations winners!  All entries were delicious and the judges did 
have a hard time deciding on these winners. 
 
With our thanks to Debbie Baltzell for organizing the competition, to 
the judges and all you who took part. 
The results were reported incorrectly in last month’s Thameside 
Thinking. So please accept our apologies for any embarrassment this 
might have caused. 

Picture shows .ƻō [ǳǇǇŜǊǘ ǿƛǘƘ {ŀƴŘȅΩǎ мst Place Certificate 
 
 

Christ Episcopal Church Food Pantry 
11:00am to 12:30pm 

Schedule for September & October: 
October 7 Closed 
October 14 Open 
October 21 Open 
October 28 Open 
 
 

Come and Light a Candle in Memory of a Loved One 
Sunday November 6th during both Services 

 
Last year All Saints’ Day fell on a Sunday and it seemed a very appropriate 
time to remember those who have been near and dear to us. So we 
invited people to come and join us at the 10am service to light a candle in 
memory of and in thanksgiving for the lives of deceased relatives and 
friends. I know that many people find it an extremely moving and healing 
experience, and that was clearly so for people who came last year. So we 
are planning to repeat the invitation again this year, and will light candles 
at both services on Sunday November 6th.  
 
Please extend this invitation to any persons you think would be interested in attending, whether they are 
Episcopalians or not. We will be trying to contact those people whose relatives’ funerals have been held at our 
church in recent years, and Hugh will be contacting those families for whom he has conducted a funeral 
service elsewhere. This is not always easy as people move and addresses change. So any help with this would 
be much appreciated. Invitation cards will be available nearer the time to pass onto people you’d like to invite. 
 



Celebration of the Spirit 
November 20, 2016 

 
Now is the time to celebrate! It is time to celebrate what the Holy Spirit has already done in our midst. It is 
time to celebrate what the Holy Spirit is still working among us. It is time to celebrate where the Holy Spirit is 
leading us into the future. 
And you are invited! 
 
On Sunday, November 20, our annual convention will conclude with the Celebration of the Spirit at the 
Connecticut Convention Center. The events start at 10:30 a.m. and will conclude no later than 4 p.m. 
Attendance is free for anyone who wants to attend, and space is limited; all attendees are required to register 
in advance. You can do so on line at: 
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/celebration-of-the-spirit-2016-tickets-25388583938?ref=ebtn  
Or contact the church office if you need help with registration. 
 
Worship 
The Celebration of the Spirit begins with worship. At 10:30 a.m., we will gather together with two-thousand of 
our sisters and brothers, sing together, and commune together as we worship our God. What's more, we are 
excited to announce that the Good News will be proclaimed by the Most Rev. Michael Curry, Presiding Bishop 
of the Episcopal Church. With breathtaking music, striking liturgical art, and the taste and feel of bread and 
wine, our worship together will engage all the senses. 
Following worship, everyone is invited to take part in a coffee hour in our vendor area. We will be providing 
hot coffee and light refreshments for everyone who attends. In addition, a selection of sandwiches and salads 
will be available for purchase from on-site concession stands. 
 
Ministry Network Expo 
Following worship, our Celebration of the Spirit will continue with the Ministry Network Expo, from 1-3:30 
p.m. The Ministry Network Expo consists of two parts, taking place simultaneously. 
 
Ministry Network Fair 
This is your chance to get a taste of the full breadth and depth of the fascinating and engaging ministries our 
worshiping communities and our individual members are already doing. Each participating Ministry Network 
will have a booth and staffing to share the story of their ministry, to answer questions, and to offer avenues of 
participation for anyone and any community that wants to learn more.  
 
Ministry Network Workshops 
In addition to the fair, you will have the opportunity to engage more deeply with six hands-on, participatory 
workshops offered by few of our Ministry Networks. All workshops will be offered at from 1-2 p.m. and again 
from 2:30-3:30 p.m., so you will have to opportunity to take part in two of the workshops. They all promise to 
be interesting and fun, so choose wisely! 
(There is a lot more information on the ECCT website at https://www.episcopalct.org/news-and-
events/annual-convention/2016/celebration-of-the-spirit/ 
 
Transport 
A bus is being organised by St James’ Church in Poquetanuck and they are inviting people from area churches 
to travel with them. For more information about the bus, and to reserve your place on the bus, contact the 
church office. 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/celebration-of-the-spirit-2016-tickets-25388583938?ref=ebtn
https://www.episcopalct.org/news-and-events/annual-convention/2016/celebration-of-the-spirit/
https://www.episcopalct.org/news-and-events/annual-convention/2016/celebration-of-the-spirit/




wŜƭŀǘƛƻƴǎƘƛǇ ǿƛǘƘ {ǘ aŀǊƪΩǎ Lutheran Church 
Over the Summer months we have begun to hold discussions with St Mark’s Lutheran Church on Broadway 
about a possible joint future together. As the Rector wrote in last month’s Thameside Thinking, this could 
mean anything from sharing a building, and/or a minister, to a complete merger. So far we’ve made amazingly 
rapid progress. Simply glancing over this list of what’s happened so far, and what is proposed for the rest of 
the year makes that clear. 
It is now time to widen the discussion, so that it moves beyond those involved in the small group meetings and 
the vestry. The first step in this is to hold church-wide discussions after each service on Sunday October 9th. 
These will take the form of a presentation updating everyone on the progress we’ve made so far, and then 
discussion about the issues involved and how we might proceed. It is important that we all get involved with 
this, so please make every effort to be there and make sure that your views are heard. 
Meetings So Far  

1. June 2016   Initial approach from St Marks 

2. Fri June 24  Hugh met with Les Swenson (St Mark’s Interim Pastor) 

3. Wed July 13  1st small group meeting & tour of CEC 

4. Tues August 16  Discussion at vestry meeting 

5. Wed August 17 2nd small group meeting & tour of St Mark’s building 

6. Tues August 23 Clergy meet to discuss picnic service 

7. Sun August 28  Outdoor service & picnic  

8. Tues Sept 13  3rd small group meeting at CEC 

9. Tues Sept 20  Further vestry discussion and agreement with this timetable 

10. Sunday Sept 25 St Mark’s informational meeting following their service 

Program for next few months 
1. Sunday  Oct 9  CEC Informational Meetings following services 

2. Tues Oct 11  4th small group meeting at St Mark’s 

3. Saturday Oct 30 Navy Day at St Mark’s (Garden being put to sleep) 

4. Saturday Oct 22  morning for leadership teams to meet (15 from each church – vestry plus) 

5. Sunday Oct 30  Clergy Exchange on Reformation Sunday 

6. Meetings of groups from each congregation involved in similar ministries 

7. Thurs Nov 24  Thanksgiving community breakfast & service at CEC 

8. Sat Dec 24 ` Each Church to do Christmas Eve services as usual 

9. Sun Dec 25  Christmas community breakfast & 10am service at CEC 

(the only service in the 2 churches that day) 

10. Sun Jan 1 2017 Combined service at St Mark’s  

(the only service in the 2 churches that day) 

11. Saturday in January Meeting of Leadership teams with Officers from Diocese and Synod 

12. Sun Jan 29  Annual meetings at both churches  

Possible passing of resolution about a shared future 

bŀǾȅ 5ŀȅ ŀǘ {ǘ aŀǊƪΩǎ 
Navy Day is Saturday Oct 15 from 9am until 1:30pm. It seemed very suitable as one of the activities that we 
could start doing together. Those who attend will be cleaning up the Community Garden at St Mark’s Lutheran 
Church and preparing it for winter.  Volunteers will be served coffee break and lunch.  If you’re going, please 
bring garden-tools and hand-tools and gloves.  Also please tell our church office that you intend to go, so that 
we can let St Mark’s know how many extra volunteers to expect. Thank you. Why is it called Navy Day? 
Because the US Navy sends volunteers to help with this wonderful community outreach. 



Poetry Sunday October 16, 2016 
The Connecticut Episcopal Poetry Ministry has been holding Poetry Sunday at St. Mark's New Britain for some 
years, but now want to do it more than once per year and at different venues around the diocese. As a result, 
they will be joining us at the 10am service on Sunday October 16. What will this involve? Some of the visiting 
poets will read poems written in response to the readings for that day, after each reading. This may be in 
place of the sermon or in addition to it (depending on the number and length of the poems). We will then 
provide a simple luncheon for the poets after the service and coffee hour, in the Pine Room Extension, as they 
meet for approximately two hours to discuss their work and make plans for their continued ministry. If anyone 
would like more information about this, or is interested in taking part, please talk to Mary Elizabeth Lang 
(860)889-6116. 
 

Thanksgiving Holiday Baskets 
Temperatures FallingτHoliday Season Approaches 

The demand for food within our local community continues to rise. 
I have posted the ‘food donation list’ on the Bulletin Board by the Monthly Calendar. 

**The goal this year is 38 - 40 complete dinner baskets. ** 
If you are unable to get the store, monetary donations (cash/check or Stop and Shop Gift card) are gladly 
accepted.  
They can be dropped off at the office or given by check on Sundays (with memo line notation). 
When you bring in food donations specifically for the Holiday Baskets, DO NOT put them in the ‘food pantry’ 
box. 
Let someone know that they for Thanksgiving so they will be allocated for that purpose. 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 
Thank you in advance for your support. 
Terri Nash 
Thanksgiving Basket Coordinator. 
(NB The last day on which we can receive names for baskets is Friday November 11th.) 

  

Thanksgiving & Christmas Community Breakfasts 
Every year, St. Vincent de Paul Place hosts a Community Thanksgiving and Christmas dinner at 12noon on the 
day of each holiday, and last year hosted a breakfast on those days. We have agreed to host the breakfasts at 
Christ Episcopal Church again this year. The meal will be simple continental breakfast served between 8:00-
and 9:30am, and our normal services at 10am will carry on as normal. We might even have a better 
attendance! A number of people have already volunteered to help with these breakfasts, but we would be 
glad of more. Please contact the rector if you would like to do this. 

 

Clean Up Teams for Events 
We have some wonderful social events, and there are a number coming up in the next few months, e.g. Silent 
Movie Night, Chowder Fest, our Community Breakfasts and the Craft Fair. They raise good money for our 
Church and its outreach ministries, but they can be hard work. Those who set up for the events, prepare food 
and serve it do an amazing job, and we don’t thank them enough. It can be quite exhilarating to get to the end 
of an event and realize that you’ve done a great job and everybody’s had a wonderful time. That’s short-lived 
when you look around and see that you’ve still got all the clearing up to do.  
What we want to do is set up a team of people who will come in and do the clearing up towards the end of 
our events. Many hands make light work: so the more the better. Would you consider being part of such a 
team? If so please talk to the Rector or one of the wardens. 
 



BebŜ YǊǳƎΩǎ Wourney 
Back to Communion and Community 

By Janet Koch 
 

She was born Elizabeth Laurens Hamilton, named after her 
mother (who was also known as “Babe.”) To avoid 
Elizabethan confusion, one of this lucky girl’s eight foster big 
brother/uncles came up with the nickname “Bebe.” 
It has stuck for eight decades, although she has also 
answered to “Betty” at points in an astonishing life of hard 
work, sweet love, sorrow and joy. 

And what a beginning - an adored only child, baptized at Christ Episcopal Church in 1935 (it was considered 
“High Episcopal” in that era - rather Roman Catholic-esque) and raised in what was known as the “Long 
Society” neighborhood of Norwich near the Preston line. 
Her family tree goes back a bit. Bebe has Mayflower ancestors and a carefully preserved china doll’s tea set 
believed to be one of the first such luxuries imported to Norwich in the 1700s. There are French and German 
roots, too. 
Bebe’s best heirlooms might be her exquisitely detailed memories of the city that flourished before the closing 
of the mills and the state psychiatric hospital. 
The family house was at 165 Hamilton Ave. Her father was Irving Laurens Hamilton. Her paternal 
grandmother, Rosina Sevin Hamilton, was the librarian at Otis Library when it was in a little brick building 
near City Hall. 
Those eight siblings actually were under the care of Baby Bebe’s other grandmother, Hester Ibbison, who 
excelled at fostering orphan boys. 
They grew up protecting Bebe so much that she admits now, “they spoiled me rotten. They would stomp the 
snow down so it wouldn’t get into my boots!” 

God’s plan for this bright, sunny girl put her on a collision course 
with a nursing career and “a special man” - a 
mechanical/mathematics whiz named David Krug - who was 
sitting against a fire hydrant the first time 13-year-old Bebe saw 
him because he had just totalled his gleaming-chrome “Indian” 
brand motorcycle trying to avoid a crash. 
The attraction intensified over the next few years. 
David took her to her junior prom and her senior prom at 
Norwich Free Academy - even though he was five years older and 
her mother most definitely did not approve. 
It was not going to be a bump-free journey to their ultimate 
marital happiness, no way. 
Bebe and David each had to marry one or two other people 
before they figured out who they really wanted to be with. 
Bebe graduated from NFA in 1953 and the nursing school at 
Backus Hospital in 1956. 
She ended up spending 1962 through 1967 in Okinawa, Japan, 
with her first husband, the father of her oldest son, Larry Cedio, 
and a red-haired toddler daughter, Tracy, who was lost in an 
accidental drowning. 
When that marriage came to its end, Bebe discovered that David 
was finishing up a second divorce. 



She wrote to his mom, Ethel - who responded with 
utmost encouragement. 
They were married on May 23, 1967, in Homestead, 
Florida, and had a son, Lance. Bebe is also stepmother 
to David’s son Larry. 
David, despite a shooting accident at age 14 that left 
him with just three fingers on his right hand, had 
studied surveying and rose in a career with the highway 
departments of Connecticut and Florida. 
Bebe worked for 26 years at Baptist Hospital near 
Miami. 
The only thing wrong? 
David really, really didn’t like the blazing Florida heat. 
He was a New England farmer at heart, like his father, 

Raymond - not a Department of Transportation project manager. 
Finally the Krugs agreed to return to Connecticut, where David built a house for Bebe and raised Black Angus 
cattle on the family farmland that had been leased to others all those intervening years. 

It was time for her to rediscover the faith of her 
childhood – but that was not a smooth path either. 
The Episcopal Church was so staid in the last century 
that she had felt excommunicated by her divorce and 
remarriage. 
So there were some stumbles before she visited Father 
Scott Hankins’ Christ Episcopal Church - and was amazed 
to hear the message - everyone present could take 
Communion. 
“EVERYONE was welcome.” 
That was that. 
Today Bebe lives in her house with two grown 
grandsons: Forrest, studying for a career in criminal 
justice; and David, a full-time National Guardsman who 

recently returned from Afghanistan in one piece, to his grandmother’s extreme relief. 
The extended family is vast - and has come with its share of heartaches and triumphs. Bebe nursed David 
through his last illness - he died last year on Sept. 23 - and she mourns and misses him still. 
“The way I see it we were married for 48 years but 
together for 65.” 
Friends - Rozanne Sobieski, Sarah Vertefeuille, 
Karen Stone, Debbie Kimball, Dale Eichholz and you 
others know who you are - have been coaxing her 
out for lively restaurant festivities and a weekday-
morning swim class that’s helping her work on her 
balance and her sore shoulder. 
She will turn 83 on Oct. 27. 
“We had some tough times. But we were just two 
people who loved each other,” she concludes. “I 
would do it all over again and never have a 
complaint.” 



Greater Norwich Welcome Group 
As many of you are aware by now, Hugh James and Janet Koch, along with many partners in the wider 
community (especially from Park Church), are working to co-sponsor a refugee family in Norwich. We are 
working with an organization called Integrated Refugee and Immigrant Services (IRIS) to bring a family to the 
United States, welcome them into our community, help them get settled into their new home, and be self-
sustaining within months.  This is a major undertaking, but luckily, we have a lot of help and community 
support. However, we still need help from our church community!  In this article there are details on ways in 
which you can be a part of this effort, showing that everyone can find some way to participate.   
Let us not forget that Jesus himself was a refugee as a child in Egypt, and that he has called us to welcome the 
stranger, feed the hungry, and care for the least of these-- for it is in them that we meet Christ himself.  
Together, we will be the hands and feet of Christ for this family. 
 
Refugee Resettlement Fund 
One of our first tasks in the co-sponsorship project is to raise money to help support the family in their first six 
months in the country. This helps them pay for rent, utilities, and other expenses while they look for jobs and 
work on their English language skills.  This money is in addition to state and federal funds that are available for 
refugee families. 
We are off to a great start, with over $8000 already raised by the Norwich community.  This has allowed us to 
secure an apartment and make sure that the family has everything they need in their first few weeks and 
months.  However, settling into a new home in a new country is an expensive project, and the more money we 
raise, the better off our family will be down the road.  If you would like to make a donation, please write a 
check to Park Congregational Church, and write "refugee resettlement" in the memo line.  Checks may be 
given to the Rector, or mailed to Colleen Freeman at Park Church, 283 Broadway, Norwich, CT.   
 
Furniture and Housewares Collection 
The family has moved into their new apartment and are settling in quite nicely, but there are a few more 
items we need to make them perfectly comfortable in their new home, especially as the winter approaches.  
We are looking for donations of the following items: 
¶ Energy efficient space heaters (3 or 4) 
¶ Electric blankets (3) 

If you are able to supply one of these items, please contact Rev Sara Ofner-Seals at Park Congregational 
Church before buying the items, to avoid duplication with other donors. 
 
Be a Friendly Helper 
There are many other smaller, day to day tasks that will be new and unfamiliar to an incoming refugee family.  
We need folks willing to do things like accompany the family on their first few visits to the supermarket, show 
them how to use the machines at the local laundromat, explain how to purchase stamps and use the postal 
system, and other tasks that we often take for granted. We also need folks who are willing to visit the family 
during the day and tutor them in English.  If you are interested in helping with some of these smaller tasks, 
again, please contact Rev Sara Ofner-Seals at Park Congregational Church. If you speak Arabic or know 
someone who does, and could help interpret, that would be a wonderful bonus! 
 
Thank you! 
Thank you to everyone who has contributed to our efforts so far.  There is a lot of work left to do as our family 
arrives, and much work to be done once they get here.  We are excited about this opportunity to live out our 
faith, and we hope that everyone can find a way to get involved!  
"Truly I tell you, just as you did it to one of the least of these who are members of my family, you did it to me." -
-Matthew 25:40 



Jourdan Johnson and YASC 
Jourdan was accepted a few months ago to be part of the 
Episcopal Church’s Young Adult Service Corps. She will be 
spending a year working with Church’s Mission Partners 
in Brazil, and is currently waiting for her visa before she 
starts. She has written to thank everyone from the 
church for their support in raising the funds she needs to 
contribute. This is her latest blog about the experience. 
 

About the Young Adult Service Corps (YASC)  

In order to answer some questions that may not have 
been fully explained in my previous post, I would like to 
take the time to describe in more detail the program that 
I am participating in.  As I mentioned before, the Young 
Adult Service Corps, or YASC, is run through the Episcopal 
Church and is defined by the Episcopal Church as, "a 
ministry for young adults who are interested in exploring 

their faith in new ways by living and serving in communities around the Anglican Communion. (The Anglican 
Communion is the network of all the churches in the world which have roots in the Church of England.  They 
are not necessarily beholden to one another, but do keep in communication and hold regular meetings) YASC 
brings young adults into the life of the worldwide Anglican Communion and into the daily work of a local 
community. At the same time, it brings the gifts and resources of the church into the lives of young adults as 
they explore their own faith journeys." 
 
Those who are interested in participating in the program send in an application which is followed by what is 
called a "discernment weekend."  The discernment weekend is held at Holy Cross Monastery with the purpose 
of explaining the program in further detail and answering any questions that potential YASCers may have.  In 
the time following the discernment weekend, the applicants decide if the program would be a good fit for 
them.  When a decision to continue has been made, the program staff then go about coordinating where each 
individual will be going.  Each YASCer may let the program staff know in which countries they would be most 
interested in serving, but ultimately the staff make this decision weighing in personality, skills, and work 
available to provide the best possible fit between the individual and host church.  Not all of the YASCers will be 
living in the same country, but some will.  In the summer, the team attends a two week long orientation 
which focuses on adjusting to a new culture, what is expected of the YASCers, what being an Episcopalian 
missionary looks like, as well as team building among the group. 
 
The purpose of YASC goes beyond helping out another church in another country.  Yes, we may be teaching 
English or helping with particular projects in impoverished areas, but we may very well also be in a more well-
to-do country working with one of their churches.  Part of the broader goal of the program is to form 
meaningful relationships.  Developing our purpose was, in fact, one of the activities we completed at the 
orientation.  This was one of the definitions we came up with: "Our mission theology is:  

...to be fully present with others 

...to create a safe community of support and love 

...to share in unity with God 
Most of us were slightly uncomfortable using the term "missionary" due to negative connotations and past 
abuses of the church.  But with our created definitions, we began to feel confidence in our new role. 
 



As I mentioned in the previous post, the country that I am assigned to is Brazil.  Particularly, I will be located in 
the southern-most state of Rio Grande do Sul which is actually has a temperate climate unlike the majority of 
Brazil's tropical climate.  Reportedly, the church that I will be working with is excited to have me; I have been 
told I will be helping them with a new project that they are starting up, but what it is, is still a mystery.  In the 
near future I will be able to speak with someone about it and get more information.  The entire length of my 
time in Brazil will be a year.  In order to finance this endeavor, the Episcopal Church foots most of the bill; but 
we YASCers are expected to contribute some money as well. Therefore, I am fundraising.  In order to leave for 
Brazil, I must have at least 50% of the funds raised.  I am happy to say that currently, very generous people 
have already donated 44% of the total amount.  If you are able and willing to help out, donation information is 
located on the left side bar of the blog. 
 
The last mystery that I have looming before me is when I will be leaving.  The story goes that the visa process 
for Brazil can be a complicated one.  It may take one to six months for the whole thing to be processed. So, 
here I am, waiting patiently, reading about Brazil and working on Portuguese.  Let me know if you would like 
to help me practice! 
 

 
Safe Church Re-Certification 

Lay recertification training is designed for lay ministers who attended a full day of basic safe church training 

three to five years ago. This training is two and a half-hour long and offers new and updated information. The 

focus is on the protection of children and youth and prevention of elder abuse. 

Evening sessions, 6:30 pm - 9 pm, light supper provided unless otherwise noted. Morning sessions, 9 am - 

11:30 am, light refreshments provided unless otherwise noted. One session will be held at Christ Episcopal 

Church in Norwich on Tuesday, October. 4, 2016, 6:30 - 9:00 p.m. 

Other venues and Times for both recertification and the initial training course can be found at 

https://www.episcopalct.org/Find-Resources/General-Parish-Operations/Safe-Church-Resources/Safe-Church-

Training-Schedule/  

 

Birthdays & Anniversaries 
 

Birthdays: October   
 1 Jonathan Nash  
 2 Robert R. Buckley 
 3 Luason Carnaghan 
 4 Phil Bjornberg  
 6 John Andriote 
 7  Amy Kimball     
 8 Patricia Burgess 
 9 Richard Huntley 
10 Jill Sanders 
14 Adam Exley 

15 Charles K. Norris 
 Anna Vittucci 
 Caity Vittucci 
18 Elizabeth Exley 
23 Deb Baltzell 
24 William Briggs  
27 Bebe Krug 
28 Dale Anne Beebe 
29 Alice Harding 
 Chris Murtha 
31 Andrew Carl Stone 

Anniversaries: October 
 3 Robin & Bob Lemaire 
 5 Louise & Michael Lillpopp 
 6 Valerie & Richard Matters  
 9 Katherine & Charles Erardy 
20 Cathy & Fred Molocko    
 Amy & Daniel Banning 
 
 

 

 
 

 

Downtown Mic @ CEC 
The Saturday dates for open mics for the fall are: 

October 22   November 19  December 17



Some Up-Coming Dates from the Church Calendar for the Next Few Months 
We just want to make sure that you have these on your calendar, and that you don’t miss out on hearing 
about them. 
 

¶ Safe Church Recertification Training - 10/04/2016- 6-9pm 

¶ Poetry Sunday - 10/16/2016 – during and following the 10am Eucharist 

¶ Downtown Mic - 10/22/2016 - 7-9pm 

¶ Silent Movie - 10/28/2016 - 7:30pm 

¶ All Saints’ Service & Reception - 11/06/2016 - 10:00am Service 

¶ Chowder Fest - 11/12/2016 - 5:30-8:00pm 

¶ Thanksgiving Breakfast - 11/24/2016 – 8-9:30am (10am Service in Chapel) 

¶ Greening of the Church – 11/27/2016 – Following the 10am Service 

¶ Craft/Vendor Holiday Fair - 12/03/2016 – 9am - 3pm 

¶ Celticity Trio - 12/04/2016 - 3:00pm 

¶ Downtown Mic Christmas Party - 12/17/2016 – 7 – 9pm 

¶ Christmas Eve - 12/24/2016 
Á 7pm Christmas Pageant & Family Eucharist 
Á 10:30pm Carol Sing 
Á 11:00pm Midnight Mass 

¶ Christmas Breakfast - 12/25/2016 – 8-9:30am (10:00AM Service in Chapel) 

¶ Parish Annual Meeting - 1/29/2017 – 9am Combined Service followed by Annual Meeting and pot-luck 

October Calendar 
 

Sunday, Oct 2, 20th Sunday after Pentecost 
Blessing of Animals after each service 

8:00am Holy Eucharist 
9:00am Adult Forum 

9:00am Choir Practice 
10:00am Sung Eucharist 

 
Tuesday, Oct 4 

9:00am Morning Prayer 
6-9pm Safe Church Recertification, Pine Room 

7:00pm Con Amici Singers 
Wednesday, Oct 5 

6:00pm Tops  
6:45pm Mankind Project 

Thursday, Oct 6 
6:00pm Bible Study  

7:00pm Choir Practice 
 

Friday, Oct 7 
11:00am-12:30pm No Food Pantry  

 

Sunday, Oct 9, 21st Sunday after Pentecost  
Informational Meeting about the growing 

relationship with St Mark’s Lutheran Church 
after each service today 
8:00am Holy Eucharist 

9:00am No Adult Forum 
9:00am Choir Practice 

10:00am Sung Eucharist 
Tuesday, Oct 11 

9:00am Morning Prayer 
5:00pm Wardens’meeting 

6:00pm Social Action Group 
6:00pm Lions Club Meeting 
7:00pm Con Amici Singers 

7:00pm Lutheran/Episcopal Committee 



Wednesday, Oct 12 
10:30am Eucharist at Norwichtown Conv. Home 

6:00pm Tops 
6:45pm Mankind Project 

7:00pm CCSArts Board Meeting 
Thursday, Oct 13 

6:00pm Bible Study 
7:00pm Choir Practice 

Friday, Oct 14 
11:00am-12:30pm Food Pantry  

Saturday Oct 15 
9-1:30 Navy Day at St Mark’s Lutheran Church 

 

Sunday, Oct 16, 22nd Sunday after Pentecost  
Poetry Sunday 

8:00am Holy Eucharist 
9:00am Adult Forum & Choir Practice 

10:00am Sung Eucharist to include contributions 
from poets of the Episcopal Church in Connecticut 

 
Tuesday, Oct 18 

9:00am Morning Prayer  
6:30pm Vestry Meeting 

7:00pm Con Amici Singers 
Wednesday, Oct 19 

10:30am Eliza Huntington Communion Service 
6:00pm Tops  

6:45pm Mankind Project 
Thursday, Oct 20 

6:00pm Bible Study 
7:00pm Choir Practice 

Friday, Oct 21 
11:00am-12:30pm Food Pantry  

Saturday Oct 22 
9-3 Pine Room booked for AARP Lunch 

9-1 CEC/St Mark’s Joint Leadership Conference 
7-9pm Downtown Mic @ CEC 

Sunday, Oct 23, 19th Sunday after Pentecost  
8:00am Holy Eucharist 
9:00am Adult Forum 

9:00am Choir Practice 
10:00am Sung Eucharist 

 
 
 
 
 

Tuesday, Oct 25 
9:00am Morning Prayer & Communion 

10:00am Office Volunteers’ Meeting 
5:00pm Wardens’ Meeting 
6:00pm Lions Club Meeting 
7:00pm Con Amici Singers 

Wednesday, Oct 26 
6:00pm Tops 

6:45pm Mankind Project 
Thursday, Oct 27 

6:00pm Bible Study 
7:00pm Choir Practice 

Friday, Oct 28 
11:00am-12:30pm Food Pantry 

7:30pm Silent Movie Night 
 

Sunday, Oct 30, 24th Sunday after Pentecost  
Clergy Exchange with St Mark’s Lutheran Church 

today. Rev. Les Swenson will be at CEC. 
Question and Answer Session with Pastor Les to 

follow each service. 
8:00am Holy Eucharist 
9:00am Adult Forum 

9:00am Choir Practice 
10:00am Sung Eucharist 

 
Tuesday, Nov 1 

9:00am Morning Prayer 
7:00pm Con Amici Singers 

Wednesday, Nov 2 
6:00pm Tops  

6:45pm Mankind Project 
Thursday, Nov 3 

6:00pm Bible Study  
7:00pm Choir Practice 

6:30pm Shared Conversations Meeting with ECCT 
Friday, Nov 4 

11:00am-12:30pm No Food Pantry  
 

Sunday, Nov 6, 21st Sunday after Pentecost  
Lighting of Candles to Remember the Departed 

during each service today. 
8:00am Holy Eucharist 
9:00am Adult Forum 

9:00am Choir Practice 
10:00am Sung Eucharist 
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